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Sir Donald Campbell’s Private Bentley 

note the typical colour and the Bluebird radiator cap. 

 

 
 

  

Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 

emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 

Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2020 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Vice President Bryan O’Meara   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Martin Dunstan   

Treasurer Annette Cuolahan - Phone After Hours Only  0477826430 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake  0408871960 

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

General Committee Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Ted Drake, Bryan 
O’Meara, Ray Farley, Peter Carter, Martin Dunstan, 
Roy Begelhole, Ian Chislett 

  

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Assistant Newsletter Editor Karen Carter 55692270  

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Club Captains Roy Begelhole 55628169  

Mid Week Captain Ray Farley  0411365841 

Promotions Officer Murray Murfett (murraybron@bigpond.com)  0428914848 

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stevens 

55628169 
55629223 
55692270 

 
0459292230 
0429692270 
0407059469 
0428527139 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, David Crowe-Owen, Kelvin Boyle, 
Geoff Houston, G McCleod. Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 
Ian Rees 

 
 
 
 
55628169 
 

0428123364 
0408529296 
0428527139 
0438863236 
 
0407041606 
0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Brian McGarvie   

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Bev Conn   
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Event Calendar: March 2020 to June 2020 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

March 2020 

Sun 22nd  Mortlake Federation Picnic CANCELLED   

Tues 24th Opal Mazda run CANCELLED   

Fri 27th General Meeting CANCELLED   

Sat 28th Koroit Swap Meet CANCELLED   
April 2020 

Wed 8th Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 9th  Coffee Run to Pavilion CANCELLED   

Thurs 16th Themar Heights run CANCELLED   

Fri 24th General Meeting CANCELLED   

Sun 26th  
Club Around the Garages 
Illowa-Koroit-Port Fairy 

10:30 am 
Woolworths Dennington 
Own lunch in Koroit 

 

May 2020 

Sun 10th  
Mother’s Day Lunch 
Railway View Hotel Timboon 
Name in by 26th April 

11:15 am 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Wed 13th Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 14th  Coffee Run to Pavilion 2:00 pm Pavilion, Lake Pertobe Road  

Fri 29th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
June 2020 

Wed 10th Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Fri 26th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 

 

President’s Report  
Hello to all members and families, 

Considering the current situation with COVID-19 and the rapid increase in infections it is 

clearly unwise to carry on with our usual Club activities in the meantime especially where it 

involves us gathering in groups. Last week we had our Committee meeting and we were 

discussing the usual Club matters and arrangements and here a week later the whole 

situation has changed with the rapid increase of infections.  

So, in the interest of doing our bit to limit the spread of the virus and in particular to look 

after the health of our members and families the General meeting for this month of March 

is cancelled and the next month of April is also cancelled.  

Because this decision has come rather suddenly the calendar of events in this newsletter may not be up to date. Our 

outings for residents at aged care facilities will not be happening. Federation has cancelled Mortlake Picnic. If there 

are any other events that you are not too sure about call or email me or someone on the Committee.  
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If you have a VicRoads club permit to sign then call one of the Club permit Officers and providing they are amenable, 

meet up with them to get the permit signed. Make sure to comply with the government requirements for social 

distancing and hand cleaning etc. 

The newsletter will continue to be issued and so we will keep in contact with all members and keep you posted 

when everything gets back to normal. Since we won’t have photos and reports on current rallies and events, this is a 

good time for you to put pen to paper and do an article about a restoration project you are working on, an event you 

went to in recent times or something interesting.  

I will be in contact with the Committee and we will make sure the administration of the Club and payment of bills 

and all that sort of stuff continues. Call me if you have any queries. 

Keep well!  

Ken Perrett, Club President. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 
moment so please keep them coming in. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

WANTED: 1940-50's car for music video: We have had a 

request from local girl Kim Gillie, who is planning on doing a 

music video with a group to a song sung originally by the 

ANDREWS SISTERS "Oh Johnny" and are looking for a car 

similar to the one below (preferably convertible) from the 

1940-50's era. Filming sometime between now and May, and 

will be in the local area.  If anyone has a car similar to this 

and would love to be in a music video please contact Kim 

Gillie on 0413297312.  



Page | 5 

Gillin Park Thank You 

Good afternoon Ken 

Thank you and the members of the Historical Car Club, for showing us your beautiful cars and giving us the 
privileged pleasure of cruising around in them. 

The drive was amazing, such great knowledge of the history of the area’s around us.  

The buzz around the Village of these majesty car’s, the memories and story that were brought back for the 
residents. 

There is a lot of eagerness for another visit from the Historical Car Club.  

We look forward in doing it all again if your happy too? 

Thank from Gillin Park Retirement Village 

Regards, 

Tamara Keane 
Activities Co-ordinator - Gillin Park Retirement Village 
45 Mahoney’s Road, WARRNAMBOOL, VIC, 3280 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The Historical Car Club 

Wow, wow and wow; what an amazing 

afternoon! The wonderful members of the 

Historical Car Club took residents on a scenic joy 

ride past Tank Hill, through the back roads of 

Panmure and back again. Amongst the beautiful 

cars was a 1929 Oakland and a 1967 Rambler 

Rebel of which there was only 4 ever made, 2 of 

which ended up in Australia and it is highly likely 

that the one that is in Warrnambool is the last 

one in the world that is still in driving condition. 

Some of these cars created that magical flashback 

for some residents of their first car or their 

wedding car. The drivers and owners of the cars 

were so friendly and full of interesting 

knowledge; not just about cars but also of the 

Warrnambool region. Making for an outstanding 

and breathtaking afternoon. 
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Cheese World Dates 2020 
 

Date Time Group Numbers 

Thur 19th Mar. 10.15am Expanding Horizons (Stuarts Coaches) 40 +2 

Tue 24th Mar. 10.15am Guildford Probus 37+1 

Tue 24th Mar. 10.00am TR Car Club 26 

Sat .4th April. 8.45am KTG Tours 30 - 40 

Wed 22nd Apr. 10.30am Colac Probus 40 – 60 

Sat 9th May. 2.30 pm 707 Operations Inc. (Steam Train Trip) 100+/- 

Frid 7th Aug. 3.00 pm Lamble Tours 35 

Wed 9th Sep. TBC Eagle Hawk College 40+2+1 

Mon 31st Aug. 2.30pm Professional Tour Guides Association 30  

Thur 15th Oct. 11.00am  Noelene Lovel Group. 20 

 

Rallies Coming Up Place  

Sat/Sun.14/15.Mar. Stawell Tractor, Engine & Hobby Rally 

Sat/Sun.11/12.April Wheatlands Warracknabeal Rally 

Sat/Sun.18/19.April Bendigo’s Steam & Engine Rally 

Sat/sun17/18.Oct. Ballarat Eng. & Mach. Pres. Soc. 
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Mid-Week Coffee to Penshurst Bakery. 
On Thursday March 12th approximately 40 members and 20+ cars went on a 

run to the Penshurst Bakery Café. The café proprietors were run off their 

feet serving up lunches, cakes, ice creams and of course coffee. The weather 

was perfect with clear blue skies and a hot sun. A glorious Indian summer’s 

day. Some braved the lobster look and came in treasured convertibles but 

the majority came with the very sensible roof on   
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W. & D. H. V. C (Inc.) General Meeting Minutes. 

February 26th 2020. Held at Clubrooms. 

Apologies: Murray Murfett, Martin Dunstan, Jack Brittain, Neville and Heather Coverdale, Brendan 

Antonio, Damian Lane, Peter Blake, David Little, Neville McRae, David Crowe-Owen, Bev and Graham Conn, 

Peter and Karen Carter, Ashley Wright, Carol O’Meara. Moved that Apologies be accepted: Ian Chislett; 2nd 

Miriam Welton. Carried. 

Minutes of January meeting: Moved to accept as printed in February newsletter: D. Byron; 2nd R. 

Begelhole. Carried. 

Business Arising: None. 

Correspondence In: Restored Cars; Newsletters from Casterton, Vic Harbor and Hamilton; Energy Aus Gas 

invoice, CM Bowls – missed out on grant. Thankyou card from King Family. 

Out: None. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Bill Poynton; 2nd Ian Wilson. Carried. 

Treasurers Report: Balances and Income/Expenditure as of February 27th read by Assistant Treasurer. 

Moved that Treasurer’s report be accepted; Geoff Houston; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 

Club Captain: Safety check March 4th at Jago’s Garage. Mortlake picnic on March 22nd. Roy’s Rally to leave 

for Albury on March 27th. Around garages for our club members for April 26th- leave Woolworths car park 

at Dennington at 10:45 am followed by lunch in Pt Fairy. Mother’s Day lunch May 10th - agreed to be held 

in Timboon (details later). 

Mid-Week Captain: March 12th start at saleyards at 11:30am to Penshurst. After lunch can go see one and 

two cylinder cars coming through Tabor about 1:30pm on their rally. 

Community Service Captain: Feb 25th run Gillin Park and Opal went well with 9 cars and about 30 people. 

Runs for next 3 months in calendar of events. 

Engine Committee: In March and April there are visits by German farm group at 11am on March 10, 

Expanding Horizons group at 10:15am on March 19th, Guildford Probus at 10:15am on March 24th,, KTG 

Tours at 8:45am on April 4th and Colac Probus at 10:30am on April 22nd. General invite to our Club 

members that they are also welcome to come to CheeseWorld Museum when visiting groups are at 

museum and the Ruston is being run. 

Federation Report: Federation have no set recommendation of how long you have to keep expired CPS log 

books but suggest you keep for 12 months after expiry. 

General Business: 

Newsletter Editor advised that absolute closing date for submission of newsletter material is Thursday of 

week before the general meeting. 

Thank you to women who did the morning tea for the Hamilton Club earlier in month. About 35 members 

visited. 

2020 RACV 1 &2 cylinder rally occurs from March 12 – 15 and based out of Hamilton. On Saturday 13th they 

will be leaving Hamilton at 10am and going via Mt Napier to Macarthur to have lunch. Then via Mt Eccles 

back to Hamilton. 

Thank you to Harry Droste for new library shelves and members who have been cataloguing and arranging 

books. 

Kevin Hickey update on printed newsletter distribution that the number printed and posted has dropped 

by about 40 in past 4 months and saving Club about $1000/year. 

Ian Chislett thanked members who came to Allansford to clean out our stuff at Steve Payne’s shed. 

Thankyou letter to be sent Steve Payne and Reg & Cathy Dumesny for 3 years rent free use of shed. 
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Joan Farley noted that we have 5 foldable white trestle tables that have gone AWOL and need to be found. 

Committee is getting together a list of suggestions for additional Club events and functions and uses of 

clubrooms. If any members have suggestions please see a Committee member so that Committee can 

discuss. 

New Members: No new or first time members but new member applicant Christopher Feros introduced 

himself. 

Buy, swap and sell: Bill Poynton knows of a 1991 VW Karman soft top for sale – see Bill for details. 

Meeting closed at 8:30 pm. 

Minutes of the W&DHVC Committee Meeting 

March 11th 2020. 7.30pm. Held at the Clubrooms. 

Attendance 

Present: Ken Perrett, Bryan O’Meara, Roy Begelhole, Graham Conn, Peter Carter, Ted Drake, Geoff 

Houston, Ian Chislett, Annette Cuolahan, Martin Dunstan, Ian Rees. 

Apologies: No apologies. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept as printed in February newsletter: Roy Begelhole; 2nd 

Graham Conn. Carried. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting in General Business below. 

Correspondence 

In: Newsletter: Geelong, Gippsland. Riverland Car Club invite for Waikerie Car Run in October; Australia 

Post (email). 

Out: Thankyou letters to S. Payne & Dumesny for shed use. Moved to accept correspondence: B.O’Meara; 

2nd P. Carter. Carried. 

Reports 

Treasurer:  

Account balances and income/expenditure presented. Accounts to pay: Aus Post, Rambler fuel and 
stationery. 
Moved to approve accounts and pay invoices: Annette Cuolahan; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 
Engine Committee: Two groups yesterday at CheeseWorld. Cobden rally last weekend well attended. 

CheeseWorld upcoming groups: Guildford Probus - March 24th, TR Club - March 24th, KTG Tours - April 4th, 

Colac Probus - April 22nd, 707 Ops - May 9th. 

Club Captain: Mother’s day lunch at Timboon Pub on Sunday May 10th. Local Round the Garages is on May 

25th. 

Mid-week Captain: No info. 

Community Service Coordinator: Gillin Park run had 30 residents. Got thankyou letter. Opal - Mar 24th. 

Thema Heights - Apr 16th. 

Federation Rep: Nothing to report until next meeting in Echuca on May 16th. 

General Business: 

 Bryan O’Meara bought step for entry to cool room used at Lake Pertobe display day – to be kept in 
office. 

 Treasurer advised we can save about $260pa with Wannon Water. Submission info required – 
Ian/Annette. 
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 TV screen sound cable repair – Bruce Edwards bought a widget but still couldn’t get it to work. To 
obtain another widget. Harry Droste may be able to get it repaired via Good Guys. Check with Harry 
– Ken. 

 Website improvement suggestion: Meetings location address update. Meeting times. Update main 
photo with Clubrooms and cars at Clubrooms opening event. Include contact details for Fran as 
webmaster. 

 “Membership Renewal Days” at Clubrooms: May & June general meeting nights 5:30pm -7:30pm. 
May 16th 1:30pm - 4pm. June 10th 6 pm - 7:30 pm. June 21st 1:30pm - 4pm. Can pay subs, return 
paperwork and get membership card. 

 Ideas for events and use of clubrooms discussed as follows and to be raised for comment at next 
general meeting: 

 BBQ tea 4 times a year on Sat evening. 

 Mid-week afternoon once a month for retirees to have coffee and chat and do a bit of work if 
desired. 

 Quarterly byo social dinner. 

 Example of contract for lease of Clubrooms tabled. Review and discuss next meeting. Treasurer also 
obtained advice from Federation about PL insurance implications when hiring clubrooms and to be 
reviewed also next month. 

 Shannons yet to send proposal to sponsor ½ page newsletter ad and marquee at Lake Pertobe 
display day - Ian. 

 Get Maintenance team to arrange to change kitchen door lock barrel to same lock as front and back 
doors. Moved Roy Begelhole; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. Also ask members at next general 
meeting to return any keys – Ken. 

 Moved to recommend $1500 donation to Special School from Lake Pertobe donations: Bryan 
O’Meara; 2nd Martin Dunstan. Carried. To go to March general meeting for members approval. 

 Fly wire door on kitchen door installation in progress. 

 Capital Budget items for next FY once loan paid off: blinds, garden bed edging, servery partition, 
fridge, refurbish meeting room small servery, seats out front, establish BBQ area, fencing on south 
boundary with neighbour, shower screen and soap holder in handicap toilet. Next Committee 
meeting to prioritise. 

 Moved to keep subs for next year at $70: Ian Chislett; 2nd G. Houston. Carried. Refer to members at 
GM for approval. 

 Agreed to revise the membership form to delete about membership card being mailed out. 

 Moved to drop second membership form with vehicle details since duplicated on main membership 
form and copy of VicRoads Club Plate forms we keep: Ted Drake; 2nd Roy Begelhole. Carried. 

 Stockland grant application submitted for $1000 for blinds. 

 Ride on mower solenoid u/s. Take to Bells for service - Ted. 

 Moved to get the Rambler’s automatic serviced: Ted Drake; 2nd Martin Dunstan. Carried. Ken to 
action. 

 The Begelholes have gone thru old Club paperwork. Graeme McLeod will put historical 
articles/photos into album. Dispose rest. 

New member applications: 
Christopher Feros: Moved to accept as new member: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd Roy Begelhole. Carried. 
Graeme Fuller: Moved to accept as new member: Peter Carter; 2nd G Houston. Carried. 
Chris Coleman: Moved to accept as new member: Martin Dunstan; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried. 
Meeting closed at:9:30 pm 
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The Editors Holiday Snaps from the Lakeside Motor Museum UK 

A fabulous collection of mostly British and French cars with extensive motoring ephemera. Included in the 
museum is a section dedicated to Sir Donald Campbell and his record breaking cars and boats. 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

FOR SALE 

Rare Volvo 264. 1977, 50th Anniversary model. Auto. 142,000 km. Full 

service history. No RWC. Straight. Full stock. No rust. Not registered - 

VIN: 2646H1039805 Contact Jayson 0428556174. $7000 ONO. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

Club logo pens for sale for $2.50 

Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3. 

See Ken 

 

For Sale one 

battery charger, 

Only used once, 

Still under 

warranty, 

Contact local 

saw miller with 

heavy front-end 

loader. 
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com at or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       
 

  

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
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